[Kimball, Victor G.]

DR. KIMBALL DIES

Native of Pennellville; on University of Pennsylvania Faculty 16 Years

PHILADELPHIA, Pa., Sept. 8—Dr. Victor G. Kimball, for 14 years an assistant professor in the veterinary school of the University of Pennsylvania, died Monday, Sept. 5 in Jefferson hospital, where he had been under treatment since last Wednesday. He had been ill for several months.

Dr. Kimball had been a member of the faculty of the Veterinary school for 16 years. In 1913, he was made assistant professor. He was born in Pennellville, Oswego County, N.Y., 43 years ago and was graduated from the veterinary college at Cornell university in 1908. Before coming to the University of Pennsylvania, he served as an assistant in the department of pathology and bacteriology at Cornell. He lived at 45 Kent Road, Upper Darby.

A member of the Universalist Church of the Restoration, Dr. Kimball served for several years as a member of the board of trustees. He was widely known in veterinary circles as the author of the Veterinary [?] Board Questions and Answers and of numerous papers.

He was a member of the Masonic fraternity, the American Veterinary Medical Association, Pennsylvania State Veterinary Medical Association, Keystone Veterinary Medical society, Acacia, Alpha [Phi?] and Sigma Xi fraternities.

His wife, Mrs. Mabel Craven Kimball; a brother, Hugh P. Kimball, of Oswego, and a sister, Mrs. Zopher Walker, of Camden, survive.

Funeral services were held today at the funeral parlors at 1530 Fairmount avenue. Burial was in Ivy Hill cemetery.

His untimely death will be a great shock to friends in this city as it was only about six weeks ago that he was a guest of his brother.

Palladium-Times, Oswego NY, Thu. 8 Sep 1927

Transcribed on 10 Feb 2010 by Karen E. Dau of Rochester, NY